NSW DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Smart and Skilled

SMART AND SKILLED UPDATE – NO. 192 - 198

Contents

1.	Ad	ditional fee free training places in 2023	.2
	a.	The NSW Fee Free Initiative	2
	b.	Notification of Enrolment (NoE) process	2
	c.	Fee Free Arrangements – Quick Reference Guide	.4
	d.	Financial Caps	.5
	e.	Updates to Smart and Skilled documents and related websites	6
2.		Skilled 2.0 Program: Updated Course and Unit of Competency listing, newly dorsed Training Providers and updated webpage on nsw.gov.au	.6
	a.	Updated Courses and Units of Competency (UoCs) available for delivery and recommendations sought	.6
	b.	Recommendations sought for additional courses/UoCs	7
	c.	Fodder and forage crop-growing primary producers eligible for AgSkilled 2.0	8
	d.	Additional training providers endorsed to deliver AgSkilled 2.0 training – EOIs for training delivery sought	.8
	e.	Updated AgSkilled 2.0 webpage on nsw.gov.au and case studies	8
	f.	Further information	8
3.	Ma	arket Operations now Customer Service & Operations	8
4.	202	23 Targeted Price Review Process	9
5.	NS	SW Skills List updated – Version 13.4	.9
	a.	NSW Fee Free initiative	.9
	b.	Updates to the NSW Skills List – incorporating Training Package revisions	0
	c.	VTO changes affecting the NSW Skills List	4
	d.	Qualification incorrectly flagged as being included in the Trade Related Policy	5
6.	Ne	w information resources on the Disability Standards for Education	5
	a.	What are the resources?	5
	b.	Where can we access the resources?	5
7.		dated versions of the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy and Smart and illed Policy for the Skilling For Recovery Initiative	
	a.	Summary of changes to the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy (v2.8)	6
	b.	Summary of changes to the Smart and Skilled Policy for the Skilling for Recovery Initiative (v3.0)	17
8.	Tra	ade Pathways for Experienced Workers (TPEW)	7
	a.	Changes to Trade Pathways for Experienced Workers (TPEW)	8
	b.	How the program operates	8

February 2023

	C.	Enquiries	.19
	d.	TPEW Priority Qualifications List	.19
9.		d of transition period for superseded Early Childhood Education and Care training ckages	.24
	a.	Overview	.24
	b.	ASQA information to support providers with transitioning Full Entitlement students and Trainees	.25
	C.	New Vocational Training Guidelines (VTG) for Early Childhood Education and Care traineeships	.25
	d.	Transitioning trainees to the new qualifications	.25
	e.	Fees for students transitioning from superseded qualifications	.25
	f.	Update Training Activity Data	.26
10.		W Fee Free Part Qualifications 2023 – Intent to Participate now open until ebruary 2023	.26
	a.	Student eligibility	.26
	b.	Priority industry areas	.26
	c.	Training commencement	.27
	d.	Communications and engagement	.27
	e.	How to register your intent to participate	.27
	f.	Key dates for the Intent to Participate	.28
	g.	Further information	.28
ΤA	ΒA		.30

1. ADDITIONAL FEE FREE TRAINING PLACES IN 2023

Drawing on the success of JobTrainer, the NSW and Australian Governments have signed a 12-month Skills Agreement to deliver Fee Free TAFE and more vocational education places in NSW. Under this agreement, the Commonwealth will provide \$164 million for VET delivery and support. There will be 120,000 fee free places delivered in NSW in 2023 for priority qualifications.

The NSW Government recognises the important role private providers play in the delivery of VET in NSW and will be directing a portion of Commonwealth funds for fee free training places to Smart and Skilled providers other than TAFE NSW.

a. The NSW Fee Free Initiative

Fee free training places under this Agreement will be rolled out under a Smart and Skilled initiative known as "NSW Fee Free".

With a number of existing fee free initiatives running in parallel in 2023, to minimise confusion some of the fee free initiatives detailed in Smart and Skilled Update No.180 (24 August 2022) will be rolled into NSW Fee Free. This will make it easier for potential students to identify their eligibility for a fee free qualification. Specifically, NSW Skills List Skilling for Recovery (SfR) Qualifications, for which fee free eligibility has been extended for the first six months of 2023, and all early childhood qualifications are now part of the NSW Fee Free initiative. The new arrangements are detailed below:

i. Fee free qualifications

Note

There are 464 NSW Skills List qualifications on the NSW Fee Free priority qualifications list, of which 392 are current qualification and 72 are superseded. NSW Skills List SfR qualifications and early childhood qualifications are included. The list of NSW Fee Free priority qualifications is at **TAB A PG.30**.

•	Fee Free Apprenticeships and Fee Free Traineeships are not included and will
	continue fee free, as separate initiatives. Foundation Skills qualifications also
	continue to be fee free outside of NSW Fee Free.

• The following non-NSW Skills List SfR qualifications (see Table 1) are not included in the NSW Fee Free priority qualifications list. They will continue to be fee free for JobTrainer eligible students until May or 30 June 2023 as per the Quick Reference guide in Table 2 further down.

Table 1: Non-NSW Skills List SfR Qualifications				
Qualification Name				
Certificate IV in Chaplaincy and Pastoral Care				
Certificate II in Security Operations				
Certificate IV in Health Care				
Certificate IV in Hairdressing				

ii. Provider Eligibility

All Smart and Skilled providers, including TAFE NSW, with NSW Fee Free priority qualifications on their Approved Qualifications Activity Schedule will offer training fee free.

iii. Student eligibility

Smart and Skilled eligible students who meet the below enrolment and commencement timeframes can access any qualification on the list, fee free.

Note

Smart and Skilled students who meet the following fee free categories should not be enrolled under a NSW Fee Free waiver. They should be enrolled as per the usual fee exemption or fee waiver arrangements. These categories of students are:

- An Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander person
- A person with a disability
- A person who is the dependant of a person on a Disability Support pension
- A Fee Free Scholarship eligible student undertaking a qualification up to and including Certificate IV:
 - Concession eligible aged between 15 to 30 years
 - A person aged between 15 to 30 yrs who is or was in Out of Home Care
 - A person who is experiencing or has experienced domestic and family violence or their dependant.
- A refugee or asylum seeker on one of the specified visas listed in the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy undertaking a qualification up to and including Certificate IV.

- iv. Enrolment and commencement timeframes:
 - Enrolment period: From 1 December 2022 to 31 December 2023
 - Training Commencement period: 1 January 2023 to 31 December 2023

b. Notification of Enrolment (NoE) process

Three new waivers have been set up for the NSW Fee Free initiative. These waivers were live from 5 December 2022. The waivers are:

W461	NSW Fee Free – General
W462 NSW Fee Free – NSW Veterans	
W463	NSW Fee Free – NSW Veterans-Recognised Partners

Smart and Skilled eligible students who meet the enrolment and commencement date timeframes should be enrolled under the 'NSW Fee Free – General' waiver when undertaking the NoE. This includes JobTrainer eligible students enrolling in SfR priority qualifications from 1 December 2022 but commencing training on or after 1 January 2023.

If the Smart and Skilled student is a NSW Veteran or a Recognised Partner of a NSW Veteran please use the appropriate waiver from the above.

The fees for Smart and Skilled students who already have a Commitment ID and who meet the enrolment and commencement date timeframes above will be retrospectively adjusted to \$0. Providers of affected students will be notified when this is done and will be required to refund students any fees paid.

Note

JobTrainer eligible students enrolling and commencing in:

 Non-NSW Skills List SfR priority qualifications should continue to be enrolled in the appropriate SfR waiver until 30 June 2023 – with the exception of CPP20218 Certificate II in Security Operations, where enrolments must be against the appropriate PAS and all enrolments and commencements must occur by 30 May 2023.

c. Fee Free Arrangements – Quick Reference Guide

See the Quick Reference Guide in Table 2 below for a summary of the fee free arrangements (excluding Fee Free Apprenticeships, Fee Free Traineeships and Foundation Skills qualifications) for the remainder of this year and for 2023.

	Table 2: Fee Free Arrangements - Quick Reference Guide					
	NSW Fee Free	JobTrainer/Skilling for Recovery	Fee free extension post JobTrainer			
Timeframe	Enrolments from 1 December 2022 for training that commences from 1 January 2023	Enrolments until 31 December 2022 for training that commences no later than 31 December 2022	Enrolments from 1 January 2023 to 30 June 2023 (excep t Certificate II in Security Operations: Enrolments from 1 January 2023 to 30 May 2023)			
Qualifications	Priority Industry Qualifications in TAB A PG.30 Included are qualifications covered by two of the fee free initiatives advised in Smart and Skilled Update No. 180: i.e., NSW Skills list SfR qualifications, and all Early Childcare qualifications. Note: Fee Free Apprenticeships and Fee Free Traineeships are not included in the NSW Fee Free initiative	Qualifications on the NSW Skills List flagged as SfR qualifications and 4 non- Skills List qualifications flagged as SfR only (see Table 1)	4 non-Skills list qualifications flagged as SfR only (see Table 1)			
Student eligibility	All Smart and Skilled eligible students who aren't already fee free under Smart and Skilled fee free policy Note: Excludes NSW apprentices and trainees and Smart and Skilled students undertaking Foundation Skills qualifications	JobTrainer eligible cohorts only	JobTrainer eligible cohorts only			

Note

Fee free arrangements for 2024 will be provided in the last quarter of 2023.

d. Financial Caps

There will be no change to the Entitlement Full Qualifications (EFQ) and Targeted Priorities Full Qualifications (TPFQ) Programs Financial Caps currently allocated to providers for the 2022-23 Activity Period in response to the NSW Fee Free initiative.

The Fee Gaps paid to cover the student fees for students enrolled in eligible qualifications under this initiative are not covered by the Financial Cap. These are paid as additional subsidies. Only the Standard Subsidy is covered by the Financial Cap.

Note

- The Skilling for Recovery Priority Full Qualifications Program (SfRPFQ) will remain in place until the end of the Activity Period. The existing student eligibility for fee-free Aged Care and Digital Skills qualifications through this program will not change. The program will not be funded for new commencements in 2023-24. The Financial Caps allocated for this program in 2023-24 will fund continuing students only.
- Commencements of SfR eligible students in the four SfR-only qualifications not on the NSW Skills List (see Table 1 above) will be allowed until 30 June 2023 only, except in the case of the Certificate II in Security Operations (PASs). where commencements must occur by 30 May 2023.

e. Updates to Smart and Skilled documents and related websites

All relevant Smart and Skilled material, including the NSW Skills List and the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy, will be updated to reflect the NSW Fee Free initiative and circulated by early January 2023.

Between now and early January 2023, all relevant Skills NSW websites and Skills Compare will be progressively updated to reflect the NSW Fee Free initiative.

2. AGSKILLED 2.0 PROGRAM: UPDATED COURSE AND UNIT OF COMPETENCY LISTING, NEWLY ENDORSED TRAINING PROVIDERS AND UPDATED WEBPAGE ON NSW.GOV.AU

a. Updated Courses and Units of Competency (UoCs) available for delivery and recommendations sought

The AgSkilled 2.0 Steering Committee has endorsed the following changes to courses and Units of Competency (UoCs) for delivery under the program.

Seven (7) new Units of Competency marked ** have been added in the list below.

Ref	Course / Skill set	Units of Competency (UoCs)		Training Pillar
P11	Vine Canopy Maintenance	FBPVIT2003 **	Hand prune vines	Production
	Maintenance	FBPVIT2015	Carry out basic canopy maintenance	
		FBPVIT2011	Operate vineyard equipment	
		FBPVIT3005 **	Install and maintain vine trellis	
P24	Weed Control ***	AHCPMG301 Control weeds		Production
T16 Civil Construction		RIIMPO315E **	Conduct tractor operations	Technology
	Machinery Operations	RIIMPO318F	Conduct civil construction skid steer loader operations	
		RIIMPO319E **	Conduct backhoe/loader operations	
		RIIMPO320F	Conduct civil construction excavator operations	

Four (4) new Courses marked *** have been added in the list below.

Ref	Course / Skill set	Units of Competency (UoCs)		ts of Competency (UoCs) Training Pillar	
		RIIMPO321F	Conduct civil construction wheeled front end loader operations		
		RIIMPO323E	Conduct civil construction dozer operations		
		RIIMPO324F **	Conduct civil construction grader operations		
T28	Farm Fencing ***	AHCINF201	Carry out basic electric fencing operations	Technology	
		AHCINF202	Install, maintain and repair farm fencing		
B16	Customer Service ***	SIRXCEG002	Assist with customer difficulties	Business	
		SIRXCEG003	Build customer relationships and loyalty		
S 7	Work Health and Safety	BSBWHS412	Assist with workplace compliance with WHS law	Safety	
		BSBWHS413	Contribute to implementation and maintenance of WHS consultation and participation processes		
	BSBWHS414 Contribute to WHS risk		Contribute to WHS risk management		
		BSBWHS415	Contribute to implementing WHS management systems		
		BSBWHS416	Contribute to workplace incident response		
		BSBXTW401 **	Lead and facilitate a team		
		BSBLDR413 **	Lead effective workplace relationships		
S21 Electrical Tag and Test		UEERL0001	Attach cords and plugs to electrical equipment for connection to a single phase 230 Volt supply	Safety	
	UEERLO		Conduct in-service safety testing of electrical cord connected equipment and cord assemblies		
		UEECD0007	Apply work health and safety regulations, codes and practices in the workplace		

Legend: New UoCs are marked ** New Courses are marked ***

Employers and training providers can select any combination of UoCs from the list of endorsed AgSkilled 2.0 courses published on the <u>NSW Government AgSkilled 2.0 webpage</u> to design a customised course which best fits their business, industry and/or employee needs.

b. Recommendations sought for additional courses/UoCs

Training Services NSW seek recommendations for additional courses and UoCs relevant to the plant-growing agricultural industry sectors and existing training pillars (i.e. Production, Technology, Business and Safety) to be included under the AgSkilled 2.0 program.

To submit a new course and UoC recommendation, please contact the AgSkilled Project Officer, **Claudia Vicary** at <u>enquiries@agskilled.org.au</u> or your Training Services NSW Strategic Relationship Manager (SRM).

c. Fodder and forage crop-growing primary producers eligible for AgSkilled 2.0

Primary producers of fodder and forage crops are eligible for AgSkilled 2.0 funded training. Forage and fodder crops per the NSW Department of Primary Industries definition includes 'forage sorghum, pennisetum, millet, lablab, cowpeas, soybeans, grain sorghum and maize'.

d. Additional training providers endorsed to deliver AgSkilled 2.0 training – EOIs for training delivery sought

Two (2) additional training providers, **MySkills Australia** and **Signature Learning and Development** have been endorsed by the AgSkilled 2.0 Steering Committee to deliver AgSkilled 2.0 training.

The current list of 18 training providers endorsed to deliver AgSkilled 2.0 training is published on the <u>NSW Government AgSkilled 2.0 webpage</u>.

Training Services NSW is currently seeking Expressions of Interest (EOIs) from training providers who wish to deliver AgSkilled 2.0 training. To submit an EOI, please contact the AgSkilled Project Officer, **Claudia Vicary** at <u>enquiries@agskilled.org.au</u> or your Training Services NSW Strategic Relationship Manager (SRM).

e. Updated AgSkilled 2.0 webpage on nsw.gov.au and case studies

The AgSkilled 2.0 program information webpage has updated on nsw.gov.au with five (5) case studies demonstrating how AgSkilled 2.0 training has upskilled agricultural primary producers and improved agricultural productivity.

This webpage can be accessed via the following URL: <u>https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/vocational/vet-programs/agskilled</u>

f. Further information

For further information, please visit/contact the:

- NSW Government AgSkilled 2.0 webpage
- <u>AgSkilled 2.0 website</u>
- AgSkilled Project Officer, Claudia Vicary at <u>enquiries@agskilled.org.au</u>
- your Training Services NSW Strategic Relationship Manager (SRM)
- your nearest <u>Training Services NSW Regional Office</u> on 13 28 11.

3. MARKET OPERATIONS NOW CUSTOMER SERVICE & OPERATIONS

Last year, Training Services NSW embarked on a journey to understand our customers and how we can service you better. In 2023 there will be a focus on improving our service and making it easier to connect with us every time.

To reflect our focus we are pleased to announce our Market Operations team is changing its name to Customer Service & Operations.

The new name reflects our intention to focus on putting the customer at the centre of our work.

Along with our name change, we will also adopt a new email address, update client facing portals, templates and signatures.

Please note that our new email address for customer service enquiries from providers is <u>TSNSWCust.Service@det.nsw.edu.au</u>, although we will continue to receive enquiries sent to the old email address, <u>Training.Market@det.nsw.edu.au</u>. You may wish to update your records accordingly.

We look forward to working with you as the Customer Service & Operations team.

4. 2023 TARGETED PRICE REVIEW PROCESS

In early 2023, Training Services NSW will undertake a targeted review of the Smart and Skilled price for selected qualifications. A similar targeted price review process was conducted in mid to late 2021, with KPMG supporting Training Services NSW to develop the review mechanism. Training Services NSW thanks all the providers that participated in that process.

The 2023 review will address several requests received from training providers and other Department priorities. The prices for approximately 20 qualifications will be reviewed.

Providers that actively deliver these qualifications will be invited to an initial information session in the week commencing 16 January 2023 about the process.

Participation is voluntary but strongly encouraged to help support the ongoing relevance of Smart and Skilled qualification prices and ensure the specific circumstances of your RTO are considered (eg delivery modes and locations).

The pricing review may reveal that current qualification prices are above or below the appropriate level (or may be about right) and may result in price changes being recommended to the Minister.

Please send any questions about the 2023 targeted price review process to marketdesign.implementation@det.nsw.edu.au.

5. NSW SKILLS LIST UPDATED – VERSION 13.4

The NSW Skills List has been updated. This update covers changes as a result:

- NSW Fee Free initiative changes;
- updates to Training Packages; and
- updates to Vocational Training Orders (VTOs).

Version 13.4 of the NSW Skills List is now available at: <u>https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/resources/nsw-skills-list</u>

Version 13.4 of the *Smart and Skilled Prices and Fees Schedule* has also been updated to cover changes to the Skills List and is now available at: <u>https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/resources/qualification-prices-fees</u>

Versions 13.4 of the NSW Skills List and *Smart and Skilled Prices and Fees Schedule* are effective as of 19 December 2022.

a. NSW Fee Free initiative

The NSW Government in partnership with the Commonwealth have signed an agreement to deliver 120,000 fee free places in NSW for priority qualifications in 2023. Enrolments in the initiative started 1 December 2022 for training commencing from 1 January 2023.

All qualifications included in the NSW Fee Free initiative are labelled as 'NFF' in the strategy column of the Skills List. Some existing fee free initiatives such as Skilling for Recovery (SFR) have also been included in the new NSW Fee Free initiative. Therefore, applicable SFR qualifications are labelled as 'NFF' on the Skills List. Four SFR-only qualifications that are not on the Skills List are still available under SFR until 30 June 2023.

b. Updates to the NSW Skills List – incorporating Training Package revisions

The NSW Skills List has been updated as a result of revisions to the following eight (8) Training Packages:

- Transmission, Distribution and Rail Sector
- Aviation
- Transport and Logistics
- Aeroskills
- Community Services
- Health
- Training and Education
- Furnishing.

i. Equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List

Table 1 shows the superseding qualifications that are equivalent to their superseded version.

Please note that equivalent qualifications are updated automatically in your Approved Qualification Activity Schedules (AQAS) when the Training Package is updated and can be delivered under Smart and Skilled when this automatic update occurs.

Table	1
-------	---

Equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List				
Previous code	Previous title	Current code	Replacement title	
UET40521	Certificate IV in ESI - Power Systems Substations	UET40522	Certificate IV in ESI - Substations	
MEA30218	Certificate III in Aeroskills (Mechatronics)	MEA30222	Certificate III in Aeroskills (Mechatronics)	
MEA40918	Certificate IV in Aircraft Surface Finishing	MEA40922	Certificate IV in Aircraft Surface Finishing	
MEA41318	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Structures)	MEA41322	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Structures)	
HLT23215	Certificate II in Health Support Services	HLT23221	Certificate II in Health Support Services	
CHC42115	Certificate IV in Community Development	CHC42121	Certificate IV in Community Development	

Equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List				
Previous code	Previous title	Current code	Replacement title	
TAE40116	Certificate IV in Training and Assessment	TAE40122	Certificate IV in Training and Assessment	
MSF20516	Certificate II in Furniture Making Pathways	MSF20522	Certificate II in Furniture Making Pathways	
MSF30713	Certificate III in Upholstery	MSF30722	Certificate III in Upholstery	
MSF40118	Certificate IV in Interior Decoration	MSF40122	Certificate IV in Interior Decoration	
MSF50218	Diploma of Interior Design	MSF50222	Diploma of Interior Design	

ii. Non-equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List

Table 2 shows the superseding qualifications that are equivalent to their supersededversion.

Та	ble	2
		_

Non-equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List			
Previous code	Previous title	Current code	Replacement title
AVI40120	Certificate IV in Aviation (Aviation Supervision)	AVI40122	Certificate IV in Aviation (Supervision)
TLI30121	Certificate III in Mobile Crane Operations	TLI30122	Certificate III in Mobile Crane Operations
CHC33015	Certificate III in Individual Support	CHC33021	Certificate III in Individual Support
CHC43115	Certificate IV in Disability	CHC43121	Certificate IV in Disability Support
HLT43015	Certificate IV in Allied Health Assistance	HLT43021	Certificate IV in Allied Health Assistance
HLT47315	Certificate IV in Health Administration	HLT47321	Certificate IV in Health Administration
HLT33015	Certificate III in Allied Health Assistance	HLT33021	Certificate III in Allied Health Assistance

NSW DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Non-equivalent superseding qualifications on the NSW Skills List			
Previous code	Previous title	Current code	Replacement title
HLT47115	Certificate IV in Hospital/Health Services Pharmacy Support	HLT47121	Certificate IV in Hospital or Health Services Pharmacy Support
HLT37115	Certificate III in Hospital/Health Services Pharmacy Support	HLT37121	Certificate III in Hospital or Health Services Pharmacy Support
CHC40413	Certificate IV in Youth Work	CHC40421	Certificate IV in Youth Work
CHC40513	Certificate IV in Youth Justice	CHC40521	Certificate IV in Youth Justice
CHC42015	Certificate IV in Community Services	CHC42021	Certificate IV in Community Services
CHC50313	Diploma of Child, Youth and Family Intervention	CHC50321	Diploma of Child, Youth and Family Intervention
CHC50413	Diploma of Youth Work	CHC50421	Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care
CHC52015	Diploma of Community Services	CHC52021	Diploma of Community Services
CHC52115	Diploma of Community Development	CHC52121	Diploma of Community Development
MSF20113	Certificate II in Furnishing	MSF20122	Certificate II in Furnishing
MSF20313	Certificate II in Furniture Making	MSF20322	Certificate II in Cabinet Making and Timber Technology
MSF30113	Certificate III in Furniture Finishing	MSF30122	Certificate III in Furniture Finishing

iii. Merged qualifications on the Skills List

Table 3 lists the superseding qualification that merges with two or more supersededqualifications.

Table 3

Merged qualifications on the Skills List			
Previous code	Previous title	Current code	Replacement title
MEA50418	Diploma of Aviation Maintenance Management (Mechanical)	ME 450422	Diploma of Aviation Maintenance Management
MEA50318	Diploma of Aviation Maintenance Management (Avionics)	MEA50422	
MSF30213	Certificate III in Furniture Making		Certificate III in Cabinet Making and Timber Technology
MSF30313	Certificate III in Timber and Composites Machining	MSF30322	
MSF31113	Certificate III in Cabinet Making		

iv. Accredited courses on the Skills List

Table 4 lists the accredited course that replaces an expired accredited course on the

 Skills List

Table 4

Replacement accredited courses on the NSW Skills List			
Previous code	Previous title Current code Replacement title		
10629NAT	Diploma of Professional Dance Performance for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples	11052NAT	Diploma of Professional Dance Performance for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples
22334VIC	Certificate IV in Cyber Security	22603VIC	Certificate IV in Cyber Security

v. Deleted qualifications on the Skills List

Table 5 lists those qualifications which have been deleted from their respective Training Packages and removed from the Skills List as a result.

Table 5

Qualifications removed from the NSW Skills List		
Qualification code	ication code Qualification title	
MEA41018	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Mechatronics)	

Qualifications removed from the NSW Skills List		
Qualification code Qualification title		
HLT33215	Certificate III in Health Support Services	
MSF30613	Certificate III in Soft Furnishing	

c. VTO changes affecting the NSW Skills List

New superseding qualifications can now be delivered under apprenticeship and traineeship pathways under Smart and Skilled. These qualifications are shown in **Table 6** below.

Table 6

VTO changes affecting superseding qualifications from previous Smart and Skilled Updates			
Qualification code	Qualification name	Available pathway	
CPP40521	Certificate IV in Strata Community Management	Traineeship	
AHC30921	Certificate III in Landscape Construction	Apprenticeship + School Based Apprenticeship	
AHC50621	Diploma of Landscape Design	Traineeship	
AHC30221	Certificate III in Dairy Production	Traineeship	
AHC21621	Certificate II in Landscaping	Traineeship	
RGR40221	Certificate IV in Racing (Jockey)	Apprenticeship	
MAR20321	Certificate II in Maritime Operations (Coxswain Grade 1 Near Coastal)	Traineeship + School Based Traineeship	
MAR20421	Certificate II in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 3 Near Coastal)	Traineeship	
MAR30122	Certificate III in Marina Operations	Traineeship	
MAR30821	Certificate III in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 2 Near Coastal)	Traineeship	
MAR30921	Certificate III in Maritime Operations (Master up to 24 metres Near Coastal)	Traineeship	
MAR40220	Certificate IV in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 1 Near Coastal)	Traineeship	
MAR40320	Certificate IV in Maritime Operations (Master up to 35 metres Near Coastal)	Traineeship	
MAR50120	Diploma of Marine Engineering	Traineeship	
MAR50320	Diploma of Maritime Operations	Traineeship	

VTO changes affecting superseding qualifications from previous Smart and Skilled Updates		
Qualification code	Qualification name	Available pathway
AHC31021	Certificate III in Parks and Gardens	Traineeship
CPP40521	Certificate IV in Strata Community Management	Traineeship

d. Qualification incorrectly flagged as being included in the Trade Related Policy

The Certificate III in Commercial Cookery (SIT30821) was incorrectly labelled as being included in the Trade Related Policy on Skills List v13.3. It has now been removed.

Please email <u>marketdesign.implementation@det.nsw.edu.au</u> if you have any questions.

6. NEW INFORMATION RESOURCES ON THE DISABILITY STANDARDS FOR EDUCATION

The Australian Government has released new information resources on the *Disability Standards for Education 2005* (Standards). The Standards clarify the obligations of education and training providers, and seek to ensure that students with disability can access and participate in education on the same basis as students without disability.

These new resources have been co-designed with people with disability with the help of Children and Young People with Disability Australia (CYDA).

a. What are the resources?

The new resources provide easy-to-use information about the Standards and offer practical advice on how to navigate education systems from early childhood through to tertiary education.

There are four new resources:

- Explaining the Disability Standards for Education this resource outlines what the Standards are and what they are designed to do.
- *Milestones and Transitions* this resource is to help students and their parents and caregivers make their way through their education journey.
- Advocating with and for your child: Primary School this resource is for parents and caregivers of primary school students.
- Disability Standards for Education in Practice: Action Plan this resource is for students who are in high school or tertiary education.

Each resource has been translated into Easy Read format and Auslan, and Arabic, Chinese (simplified and traditional), Farsi, Hindi, Khmer, Korean and Vietnamese.

b. Where can we access the resources?

You can find the resources on the Australian Government Department of Education website at <u>www.education.gov.au/disability-standards-education-2005/students</u>.

The Skills NSW website has been updated to provide information for students about reasonable adjustments and direct students towards these resources.

Smart and Skilled training for students with disabilities - <u>https://education.nsw.gov.au/skills-nsw/students-and-job-seekers/low-cost-and-free-training-options/disadvantaged-students/students-with-disabilities</u>

7. UPDATED VERSIONS OF THE SMART AND SKILLED FEE ADMINISTRATION POLICY AND SMART AND SKILLED POLICY FOR THE SKILLING FOR RECOVERY INITIATIVE

Updated versions of the *Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy* (version 2.8) and *Smart and Skilled Policy for the Skilling for Recovery Initiative* (version 3.0) have been released. The updated policies have been uploaded to the Smart and Skilled website.

The updates primarily relate to changes to fee free arrangements that have been communicated via previous Smart and Skilled Updates.

The updated policies take effect from 22 December 2022.

a. Summary of changes to the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy (v2.8)

The main changes to the Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy reflect:

- The NSW Fee Free Initiative;
- North Coast Training Recovery Fund Fee Waivers;
- Foundation Skills qualifications will be funded under Entitlement Full Qualifications from 2023-2024; and
- Clarification of the record-keeping requirements for RTOs that sight evidence of a student's eligibility for Smart and Skilled and specific fee categories.

The table below summarises the changes.

Clause	Heading	Description of changes
Section 1	Introduction	Added a note about changes to the EFS program from 1 July 2023.
Section 3.5	Exemptions and fee- free scholarships for eligible student cohorts	Numbering of categories added. Minor updates in language for clarity.
Section 3.5	Exemptions and fee- free scholarships for eligible student cohorts	Reference added to North Coast fee waivers.
Section 3.6	Fee-free courses and training programs	Numbering of categories added. Minor updates in language for clarity. Heading changed to refer to 'Foundation Skills full qualifications' and text added to reflect the arrangements for foundation skills training from 1 July 2023. NSW Fee Free category added.
Section 4.2	Evidence of Eligibility	Content relating to sighting evidence of student eligibility has been moved up from notes in Appendix 2. Detail has been added to clarify the record- keeping requirements for RTOs that sight evidence of a student's eligibility.

Clause	Heading	Description of changes
Appendix 2	Acceptable evidence for fee exemptions and concessions	Evidence requirements have been added to the table for: i- NSW Fee Free. ii- NSW Fee Free Veterans and veterans partner Some notes moved to Section 4.2.
Appendix 7	North Coast Training Recovery Fund Fee Waivers	New appendix

b. Summary of changes to the Smart and Skilled Policy for the Skilling for Recovery Initiative (v3.0)

The main changes to the Smart and Skilled Policy for the Skilling for Recovery Initiative reflect:

- The NSW Fee Free initiative applies to qualifications on the NSW Skills List.
- Skilling for Recovery approved qualifications not on the NSW Skills List will continue to be • available fee free to students that meet the Skilling for Recovery eligibility criteria for enrolments up to 30 June 2023.

The content has been re-ordered and structured into numbered sections to reflect different arrangements that apply depending on the training commencement date.

The table below summarises the changes.	
---	--

Clause	Heading	Description of change
Background		Comment added acknowledging Skilling for Recovery (SFR) has been extended beyond 31 December 2022.
Section 1	General conditions and requirements	New Section. General conditions that apply to all SFR activity moved up to this section.
Section 2.2	Delivery timeframes	Enrolment date removed as a criteria because commencement is the key consideration.
Section 2.3	Student eligibility	Detailed definition of employed person who is 'expected to become unemployed' moved to Appendix 2.
Section 3	Requirements for commencements from 1 January 2023	Section added
Appendix 2	Definition of an employed person who is 'expected to become unemployed'	New Appendix

8. TRADE PATHWAYS FOR EXPERIENCED WORKERS (TPEW)

Trade Pathways for Experienced Workers (TPEW) is a Trade Pathways Program initiative to increase the number of trade qualifications obtained outside of an apprenticeship. TPEW recognises the skills of experienced workers and provides a Recognition of Prior Learning (RPL) pathway to trade qualifications. The initiative does not support students currently engaged in a traineeship or apprenticeship.

TPEW specifically targets experienced trade workers to increase RPL and gap training. TPEW is different to other Smart and Skilled programs which fund RPL. It has different student eligibility criteria and additional incentive payments for participating Smart and Skilled training providers.

a. Changes to Trade Pathways for Experienced Workers (TPEW)

In response to the critical occupation needs of trade-oriented industries, the number of eligible TPEW qualifications has increased from 36 to over 100 (see TPEW Priority Qualifications List – section e below).

The updated priority qualification list includes:

- All Certificate III apprenticeship qualifications.
- Occupation specific Certificate III traineeship qualifications that are aligned to trade industries.

There are currently 36 Smart and Skilled training providers approved for TPEW. The Department is seeking to increase the number of approved TPEW providers to deliver the enhanced qualifications offered across NSW.

b. How the program operates

i. TPEW payments and incentives

The TPEW program makes additional incentive payments for the delivery and reporting of a TPEW Performance Outcome.

A TPEW Performance Outcome is a TPEW eligible student who completes a Certificate III trade (or trade-like) qualification from the priority list **and** has three or more UoCs delivered and reported as RPL.

TPEW incentives are either \$1,500 (qualification eligible) or \$500 (qualification NOT eligible), plus the UoC price difference between the RPL and full UoC Smart and Skilled rate; meaning that RTOs receive 100 per cent (%) of the UoC price for UoCs reported as RPL.

TPEW Performance outcomes are defined in the *Trade Pathways for Experienced Workers Program - Policy* (Version 2.3) is available upon request.

ii. Program operation

Training under the program is managed via a supplementary Approved Qualifications Activity Schedule (AQAS). Submissions for training are through a Training Needs Identification (TNI) submission.

Training providers are initially paid the standard Smart and Skilled UoC price for gap training; and the standard rate i.e. 50 per cent, for UoCs reported as RPL. Only when the student enrolment has a 'Finalised' status, and relevant performance criteria are met, the incentives will be calculated and paid.

All training under the program must be completed and reported by 30 May 2024.

iii. Student eligibility

At the time of enrolment, students <u>must</u> meet the Smart and Skilled eligibility criteria <u>AND</u> all of the following additional TPEW program requirements:

be aged 21 years or older at the time of enrolment; and

- have a minimum of two (2) years of work experience in the trade that they will be undertaking training in; and
- be currently working in the industry associated with the qualification being undertaken, or have worked in the industry within the last five (5) years; and
- if undertaking an **Engineering (MEM) qualification** or **Baking (FBP) qualification**, the student must currently be working in the industry related to the qualification being undertaken; and
- not be a current apprentice or trainee; or if a cancelled apprentice, cancellation must be greater than six (6) months; and
- not be enrolled in any related Smart and Skilled subsidised training; and
- be assessed as capable of a minimum three (3) UoCs as an RPL (51) outcome; and
- no longer be at school; and
- be living or working in NSW; and be an Australian citizen, Australian permanent resident, humanitarian visa holder or New Zealand citizen.

c. Enquiries

For enquiries regarding the initiative, please email <u>TradePathways@det.nsw.edu.au</u>.

d. TPEW Priority Qualifications List

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
AHC30116	Agriculture Certificate III	Forestry Worker	Т
AHC30216	Agriculture (Dairy Production) Certificate III	Dairy Cattle Farm Worker	Т
AHC30221	Agriculture (Dairy Production) Certificate III	Dairy Cattle Farm Worker	Т
AHC30416	Pork Production Certificate III	Livestock Husbandry Worker	Т
АНС30620	Production Horticulture Certificate III - Horticulture - Floriculture	Gardener (General)	Т
AHC30916	Landscape Construction Certificate III	Landscape Gardener	A
AHC30921	Landscape Construction Certificate III	Landscape Gardener	A
AHC31016	Parks and Gardens Certificate III	Landscape Gardener	A
AHC31021	Parks and Gardens Certificate III	Landscape Gardener	A
AHC31120	Nursery Operations Certificate III	Nurseryperson	A
AHC31319	Sports Turf Management Certificate III	Sports Turf Manager	A
AHC31818	Beekeeping Certificate III	Apiarist	Т
AHC32916	Shearing Certificate III	Shearer	Т
AHC33116	Advanced Wool Handling Certificate III	Wool Classer	Т
AMP30815	Meat Processing (Retail Butcher) Certificate III	Butcher or Smallgoods Maker	A

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
AUM30218	Automotive Manufacturing Technical Operations - Bus, Truck and Trailer Certificate III	Vehicle Body Builder	A
AUR30220	Bicycle Workshop Operations Certificate III	Bicycle Mechanic	Т
AUR30320	Automotive Electrical Technology Certificate III	Automotive Electrician	A
AUR30420	Agricultural Mechanical Technology Certificate	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR30520	Marine Mechanical Technology Certificate III	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR30620	Light Vehicle Mechanical Technology Certificate III	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR30620	Light Vehicle Mechanical Technology Certificate III	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR30720	Outdoor Power Equipment Technology Certificate III	Small Engine Mechanic	Т
AUR30820	Motorcycle Mechanical Technology Certificate	Motorcycle Mechanic	A
AUR31020	Automotive Sales Certificate III	Motor Vehicle or Caravan Salesperson	A
AUR31120	Heavy Commercial Vehicle Mechanical Technology Certificate III	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR31220	Mobile Plant Technology Certificate III	Motor Mechanic (General)	А
AUR31316	Automotive Engine Reconditioning Certificate	Motor Mechanic (General)	A
AUR31420	Automotive Diesel Fuel Technology Certificate	Diesel Motor Mechanic	A
AUR31520	Automotive Diesel Engine Technology Certificate III	Diesel Motor Mechanic	A
AUR31820	Heavy Commercial Trailer Technology Certificate III	Diesel Motor Mechanic	A
AUR32120	Automotive Body Repair Technology Certificate III	Vehicle Body Builder	A
AUR32120	Automotive Body Repair Technology Certificate III	Vehicle Body Builder	A
AUR32220	Automotive Glazing Technology Certificate III	Auto Glazier	A
AUR32320	Automotive and Marine Trimming Technology Certificate III	Vehicle Trimmer	A
AUR32420	Automotive Refinishing Technology Certificate	Vehicle Painter	A
AUR32518	Automotive Underbody Technology Certificate	Motor Mechanic (General)	А
AVI30319	Aviation Ground Operations and Service Certificate III	Aircraft Baggage Handler and Airline Ground Crew	Т
CPC30120	Shopfitting Certificate III	Carpenter and Joiner	А
CPC30216	Signs and Graphics Certificate III	Signwriter	A

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
CPC30220	Carpentry Certificate III	Carpenter	A
CPC30320	Construction - Concreting Certificate III	Concreter	AT
CPC30420	Demolition Certificate III	Earthmoving Labourer	Т
CPC30620	Painting and Decorating Certificate III	Painting Trades Worker	A
CPC30720	Rigging Certificate III	Construction Rigger	Т
CPC30820	Roof Tiling Certificate III	Roof Tiler	А
CPC30820	Roof Tiling Certificate III	Roof Tiler	А
CPC30920	Construction - Scaffolding Certificate III	Scaffolder	Т
CPC31020	Solid Plastering Certificate III	Solid Plasterer	А
CPC31220	Wall and Ceiling Lining Certificate III	Fibrous Plasterer	А
CPC31320	Wall and Floor Tiling Certificate III	Wall and Floor Tiler	А
CPC31420	Construction - Waterproofing Certificate III	Construction Trades Workers	Т
CPC31920	Joinery Certificate III	Joiner	А
CPC32320	Stonemasonry Certificate III	Stonemason	A
CPC32420	Plumbing Certificate III	Plumber (General)	A
CPC32620	Roof Plumbing Certificate III	Roof Plumber	A
CPC32720	Gas Fitting Certificate III	Gasfitter	EFQ
CPC32820	Fire Protection Certificate III	Plumber (General)	A
CPC33020	Bricklaying and Block laying Certificate III	Bricklayer	А
CPP30221	Surveying and Spatial Information Services Certificate III	Surveying or Spatial Science Technician	Т
FBP30321	Cake and Pastry Certificate III (**)	Pastrycook	A
FBP30417	Bread Baking Certificate III (**)	Baker	A
FBP30421	Bread Baking Certificate III (**)	Baker	Α
FBP30521	Baking Certificate III (**)	Baker	A
FBP31121	High Volume Baking Certificate III (**)	Baking Factory Worker	Α
FWP31019	Saw Technology Certificate III	Saw Doctor	A
FWP31021	Saw Technology Certificate III	Saw Doctor	A
FWP31022	Saw Technology Certificate III	Saw Doctor	A
FWP31119	Wood Machining Certificate III	Wood Machinist	A
FWP31121	Wood Machining Certificate III	Wood Machinist	A
ICP31220	Printing Certificate III	Printing Machinist	Α
ICP31320	Print Binding, Finishing and Packaging Certificate III	Print Finisher	A
ICP31420	Prepress Graphic Design Production Certificate	Graphic Pre-press Trades Worker	А
ICT30419	Telecommunications Network Build and Operation Certificate III	Telecommunications Lines Worker	A
ICT30519	Telecommunications Technology Certificate III	Telecommunications Technician	А
MEA30118	Aircraft Surface Finishing Certificate III	Aircraft Maintenance Engineer (Structures)	A

SMART AND SKILLED UPDATE - NO. 192 - 198

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
MEM30205	Engineering - Mechanical Trade Certificate III	Mechanical Engineering Trades Workers	A
MEM30219	Engineering – Mechanical Trade Certificate III (*)	Mechanical Engineering Trades Workers	A
MEM30319	Engineering – Fabrication Trade Certificate III (*)	Sheetmetal Trades Worker	A
MEM30405	Engineering - Electrical/Electronic Trade Certificate III	Electrotechnology and Telecommunications Trades Workers	A
MEM30619	Jewellery Manufacture Certificate III (*)	Jeweller	А
MEM30719	Marine Craft Construction Certificate III (*)	Shipwright	A
MEM30819	Locksmithing Certificate III (*)	Locksmith	А
MEM31019	Watch and Clock Service and Repair Certificate III (*)	Watch and Clock Maker and Repairer	A
MEM31119	Engineering - Composites Trade Certificate III (*)	Technicians And Trades Workers	A
MEM31319	Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Certificate III (*)	Airconditioning and Refrigeration Mechanic	A
MEM31419	Engineering - Fixed and Mobile Plant Mechanic Certificate III (*)	Fitter (General)	A
MEM31519	Engineering - Toolmaking Trade Certificate III (*)	Toolmaker	A
MEM31719	Engineering - Casting and Moulding Trade Certificate III (*)	Metal Casting Trades Worker	A
MSF30113	Furniture Finishing Certificate III	Furniture Finisher	А
MSF30313	Timber and Composites Machining Certificate	Wood Machinist	А
MSF30418	Glass and Glazing Certificate III	Glazier	А
MSF30422	Glass and Glazing Certificate III	Glazier	A
MSF30518	Picture Framing Certificate III	Picture Framer	A
MSF30713	Upholstery Certificate III	Upholsterer	A
MSF30818	Flooring Technology Certificate III	Floor Finisher	A
MSF31113	Cabinet Making Certificate III	Cabinetmaker	А
MST30220	Manufactured Textile Products Certificate III	Textile, Clothing and Footwear Trades Workers	A
NWP30219	Water Industry Operations Certificate III	Wastewater or Water Plant Operator	Т
RII30420	Mining - Resource Processing Certificate III	Engineering Production Worker	Т
RII30820	Civil Construction Plant Operations Certificate	Earthmoving Plant Operator (General)	A

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
RII30920	Civil Construction Certificate III - Bituminous Surfacing - Bridge Construction and Maintenance - Pipe Laying - Road Construction and Maintenance - Road Marking - Tunnel Construction - Timber Bridge Construction and Maintenance - Traffic Management - Civil Construction General	Earthmoving Plant Operator (General)	ΑT
RII30920	Civil Construction Certificate III	Earthmoving Plant Operator (General)	ΑT
SHB30416	Hairdressing Certificate III	Hairdresser	А
SHB30516	Barbering Certificate III	Hairdresser	A
SIT30722	Hospitality (Restaurant Front of House) Certificate III	Waiter	A
SIT30816	Commercial Cookery Certificate III	Cook	А
SIT30821	Commercial Cookery Certificate III	Cook	А
SIT31021	Patisserie Certificate III	Pastrycook	A
SIT31121	Asian Cookery Certificate III	Cook	A
TLI37121	Rail Infrastructure Certificate III	Railway Track Worker	Т
TLI37122	Rail Infrastructure Certificate III	Railway Track Worker	Т
UEE30220 UEE30420	Computer Systems Equipment Certificate III Data and Voice Communications Certificate III	Electronic Instrument Trades Worker (General)	A A
02230420	Data and voice communications certificate in	Cabler (Data and Telecommunications)	A
UEE30620	Electrical Machine Repair Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEE30720	Switchgear and Control Gear Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEE30820	Electrotechnology Electrician Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEE30920	Electronics and Communications Certificate III	Electronic Equipment Trades Worker	A
UEE31020	Fire Protection Control Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEE31220	Instrumentation and Control Certificate III	Electronic Instrument Trades Worker (Special Class)	A
UEE31420	Security Equipment Certificate III	Electronic Equipment Trades Worker	А
UEE32120	Appliance Service Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEE32220	Air Conditioning and Refrigeration Certificate	Airconditioning and Refrigeration Mechanic	A
UEE33020	Electrical Fitting Certificate III	Electrician (General)	A
UEG30120	Gas Supply Industry Operations Certificate III	Gasfitter	А
UEG30121	Gas Supply Industry Operations Certificate III	Gasfitter	A

Qualification Code	Qualification Name	ANZSCO Occupation	Apprenticeship (A) Traineeship (T) or EFQ
UEP30122	ESI Generation - Operations Certificate III	Power Generation Plant Operator	Т
UEP30218	ESI Generation - Operations Certificate III	Power Generation Plant Operator	Т
UET30521	ESI - Transmission Overhead Certificate III	Electrical Lines Worker	А
UET30621	ESI - Distribution Overhead Certificate III	Electrical Distribution Trades Workers	A
UET30721	ESI - Rail Traction Certificate III	Electrical Lines Worker	А
UET30821	ESI - Distribution Underground Certificate III	Electrical Distribution Trades Workers	A

(*) Under the <u>Exemptions to the Standards for Training Packages</u>, all MEM Training Packages require students to be working in the qualification being undertaken.

(**) TPEW participants undertaking a Baking (FBP) qualification must be currently employed in the baking industry

Where a qualification is superseded, the new qualification must be delivered if it is on the Provider's scope.

9. END OF TRANSITION PERIOD FOR SUPERSEDED EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION AND CARE TRAINING PACKAGES

a. Overview

SkillsIQ, under the direction of the Children's Education and Care Industry Reference Committee (IRC) and a Technical Advisory Committee (TAC), completed an update of the Training Package Products in the Children's Education and Care sector in 2020.

On 19 July 2021, the training packages for CHC30113 Certificate III in Community Services -Early Childhood Education and Care and CHC50113 Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care were superseded by CHC30121 Certificate III in Community Services - Early Childhood Education and Care and CHC50121 Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care.

ASQA approved an extended transition period for these Early Childhood Education and Care (ECEC) qualifications. The extended training, assessment and certification issuance period for this qualification **ends on 20 January 2023**.

In late 2022, Training Services NSW submitted a proposal to ASQA to extend the end date of the teach out period for the superseded ECEC qualifications (CHC30113 and CHC50113) to 20 January 2024 to support students who are currently enrolled in the CHC30113 and CHC50113 qualifications and who will not complete their qualifications prior to 20 January 2023.

Training Services NSW received advice from ASQA on 13 January 2023 that the proposed extension request would not be approved.

b. ASQA information to support providers with transitioning Full Entitlement students and Trainees

ASQA's website has information to support providers when training products change including <u>how to transition</u> and <u>manage transition from superseded training products</u>.

c. New Vocational Training Guidelines (VTG) for Early Childhood Education and Care traineeships

A new Vocational Training Guideline (VTG) has been released (as of 20 January 2022) to support the changes to the Vocational Training Orders (VTOs) for traineeships in the Certificate III in Community Services - Early Childhood Education and Care and Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care and is available at Early Childhood Education and Care Traineeships (nsw.gov.au).

d. Transitioning trainees to the new qualifications

The new qualifications released by the Australian Skills Quality Authority (ASQA) in July 2021 are **not** equivalent and **do not** meet the requirements for a Technical Variation under the *Apprenticeship and Traineeship Act 2001* (Section 21A).

Where the Registered Training Organisation (RTO) identifies that a learner will not be able to be deemed competent prior to the transition end date, the RTO must advise the parties of the transition to the new qualification.

i. Transition requirements for CHC30121 and CHC50121

These are as follows:

- Where an RTO transitions the trainee to the new qualification, the employer and trainee **MUST** agree to the change of term outlined in the Vocational Training Order (VTO).
- A variation form **MUST** be completed and signed by the parties. (The form must include the new vocation and qualification, as well as the extension of the term.)

ii. <u>Additional requirement for CHC50121 Diploma of Early Childhood Education and</u> <u>Care</u>

• Where a training provider transitions the learner to the new qualification, as per the ASQA requirements, the learner **MUST** meet the entry requirement of holding either the CHC30113 or CHC30121 Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and Care.

e. Fees for students transitioning from superseded qualifications

Please refer to section 6.10 of the <u>Smart and Skilled Fee Administration Policy</u> – Students transitioning from superseded qualifications

f. Update Training Activity Data

This advice from ASQA confirms that by 20 January 2023 all learners will need to be completed, transitioned or withdrawn from the relevant course codes CHC30113 and CHC50113. Please refer to section 14 Reporting of Training Activity Data in the <u>Smart and</u> <u>Skilled Contract Terms and Conditions.</u>

10. NSW FEE FREE PART QUALIFICATIONS 2023 – INTENT TO PARTICIPATE NOW OPEN UNTIL 1 FEBRUARY 2023

The Department is inviting Smart and Skilled providers to submit an Intent to Participate to deliver part qualifications for the NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications 2023 initiative. Applications must be received **by Wednesday**, **1 February 2023**.

a. Student eligibility

The standard Smart and Skilled eligibility requirements apply to the NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications 2023 initiative.

This means students are eligible if they are:

- 15 years or older, and
- no longer at school, and
- an Australian citizen, permanent resident, humanitarian visa holder or New Zealand citizen, and
- living or working in NSW, or
- an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander student who does not live or work in NSW but lives in specific defined interstate NSW border areas.

b. Priority industry areas

Funding will be available to Smart and Skilled providers to deliver part qualifications from the NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications List*, as attached to this update, in the following priority industry areas:

- Care Sectors (Early Childhood, Aged, Disability, Health)
- Hospitality and Tourism
- Construction
- Agriculture
- Technology and Digital
- Sovereign Capability (Manufacturing/Engineering and Defence)
- Sport and Recreation

Industry priorities may differ from region to region. If there is an industry need that is not identified on the list, please contact a Skills Broker or your Strategic Relationship Manager in your local Training Services NSW Regional Office to discuss funding opportunities.

* This is not an exhaustive list of part qualifications. Providers can use this list to complete the Intent to Participate or design other skills groups.

c. Training commencement

The training enrolment period will close on **30 April 2023**.

All training must be completed by 30 June 2023.

d. Communications and engagement

NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications will launch **mid-February 2023** with a focus on communicating program eligibility to ensure NSW residents are aware of the fee-free opportunities available.

The promotional campaign will run across a variety of media platforms from mid-February 2023 through to the end of April 2023. Participants will be able to view the courses on offer via a dedicated NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications 2023 webpage on the Department's website.

e. How to register your intent to participate

If you wish to register your intent to participate, please complete and submit the online form (<u>Intent To Participate Form - NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications</u>) **by Wednesday**, **1 February 2023**.

Note:

Please read the information in the Intent to Participate form to ensure you have the capacity to enrol and deliver the training within the time period for the program.

This Intent to Participate is in place to ensure a wide variety of training opportunities are available at the time of the campaign launch. There will be further opportunities to gain funding via negotiation with the Skills Brokers based in the region of intended delivery.

i. Evaluation process

The Department will evaluate Intent to Participate requests based on the demand for courses in each region. Priorities will also vary in each region based on industry demand for the range of skills included in the initiative.

Requests will be assessed against:

- the demand for training in the selected region/s;
- a provider's past performance under Smart and Skilled; and
- a provider's performance in delivering part qualifications (including funding usage, i.e. enrolment and commencement rates).

Training Services NSW will consider the viability of the requested part qualification delivery in determining which providers are successful and the amount of funding they receive.

ii. Next steps

If some or all of your Intent to Participate application is approved, you will be issued PAS(s) to accept.

All training must be completed by 30 June 2023.

f. Key dates for the Intent to Participate

1 February 2023 – Closing date for submissions of Intent to Participate.

Throughout February 2023 – Training Services NSW will issue PASs.

When the Intent to Participate process is completed, any additional training will be negotiated with Skills Brokers or your Strategic Relationship Manager in your local Training Services NSW Regional Office.

g. Further information

If you have any questions regarding NSW Fee Free Part Qualifications, please get in touch with your Skills Broker in your local Training Services NSW Regional Office or email skillsbrokers@det.nsw.edu.au.

For support with issues such as system/information access and functionality, reporting, and other technical matters, please contact Training Services NSW - Customer Service & Operations at <u>TSNSWCust.Service@det.nsw.edu.au</u>. Unless otherwise indicated, please refer enquiries regarding specific operational matters such as Financial Caps, and programs/initiatives such as Skilling for Recovery to your Strategic Relationship Manager, as advised in the relevant Smart and Skilled Update.

Please note that this update is for the information of approved Smart and Skilled Providers only. If Providers require further information for students or employers, please contact Training Services NSW, as above, unless otherwise instructed.

NSW Fee Free Priority Qualifications

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
10761NAT	Diploma of Aboriginal Studies for Professional and Community Development
10768NAT	Certificate IV in English for Academic Purposes
10904NAT	Diploma of Social Media Marketing
10983NAT	Certificate III in Outside School Hours Care - pending Ministerial approval
22334VIC	Certificate IV in Cyber Security
22460VIC	Diploma of Applied Technologies
ACM20117	Certificate II in Animal Studies
ACM20121	Certificate II in Animal Care
ACM30117	Certificate III in Animal Studies
ACM30121	Certificate III in Animal Care Services
ACM30122	Certificate III in Animal Care Services
ACM30321	Certificate III in Wildlife and Exhibited Animal Care
ACM30417	Certificate III in Companion Animal Services
ACM30617	Certificate III in Pet Grooming
ACM30817	Certificate III in Performance Horse
ACM30821	Certificate III in Horse Care
ACM40418	Certificate IV in Veterinary Nursing
ACM40818	Certificate IV in Farriery
AHC20116	Certificate II in Agriculture
AHC20320	Certificate II in Production Horticulture
AHC20416	Certificate II in Horticulture
AHC20520	Certificate II in Arboriculture
AHC20720	Certificate II in Nursery Operations
AHC21020	Certificate II in Conservation and Ecosystem Management
AHC21216	Certificate II in Rural Operations
AHC21316	Certificate II in Shearing
AHC21416	Certificate II in Wool Handling
AHC21616	Certificate II in Landscaping
AHC21621	Certificate II in Landscaping
AHC30116	Certificate III in Agriculture
AHC30216	Certificate III in Agriculture (Dairy Production)
AHC30221	Certificate III in Dairy Production
AHC30416	Certificate III in Pork Production
AHC30620	Certificate III in Production Horticulture
AHC30716	Certificate III in Horticulture
AHC30820	Certificate III in Arboriculture
AHC30916	Certificate III in Landscape Construction
AHC30921	Certificate III in Landscape Construction
AHC31016	Certificate III in Parks and Gardens
AHC31021	Certificate III in Parks and Gardens
AHC31120	Certificate III in Nursery Operations
AHC31319	Certificate III in Sports Turf Management
AHC31420	Certificate III in Conservation and Ecosystem Management
AHC31421	Certificate III in Conservation and Ecosystem Management

TAB A

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
AHC31818	Certificate III in Beekeeping
AHC32419	Certificate III in Irrigation Technology
AHC32422	Certificate III in Irrigation Technology
AHC32816	Certificate III in Rural Operations
AHC32916	Certificate III in Shearing
AHC33816	Certificate III in Permaculture
AHC40116	Certificate IV in Agriculture
AHC41019	Certificate IV in Agribusiness
AHC41316	Certificate IV in Wool Classing
AHC42116	Certificate IV in Permaculture
AHC50116	Diploma of Agriculture
AHC50416	Diploma of Horticulture
AHC50520	Diploma of Arboriculture
AHC50616	Diploma of Landscape Design
AHC50621	Diploma of Landscape Design
AHC51019	Diploma of Sports Turf Management
AHC51120	Diploma of Conservation and Ecosystem Management
AHC51419	Diploma of Agribusiness Management
AHC51422	Diploma of Agribusiness Management
AHC51519	Diploma of Viticulture
AHC60319	Advanced Diploma of Agribusiness Management
AMP20117	Certificate II in Meat Processing (Food Services)
AMP20316	Certificate II in Meat Processing (Abattoirs)
AMP30815	Certificate III in Meat Processing (Retail Butcher)
AMP31016	Certificate III in Meat Processing (Smallgoods - Manufacture)
AUR20220	Certificate II in Automotive Air Conditioning Technology
AUR20420	Certificate II in Automotive Electrical Technology
AUR20520	Certificate II in Automotive Servicing Technology
AUR20820	Certificate II in Outdoor Power Equipment Technology
AUR20920	Certificate II in Automotive Body Repair Technology
AUR30320	Certificate III in Automotive Electrical Technology
AUR30420	Certificate III in Agricultural Mechanical Technology
AUR30520	Certificate III in Marine Mechanical Technology
AUR30620	Certificate III in Light Vehicle Mechanical Technology
AUR30720	Certificate III in Outdoor Power Equipment Technology
AUR30820	Certificate III in Motorcycle Mechanical Technology
AUR31120	Certificate III in Heavy Commercial Vehicle Mechanical Technology
AUR31220	Certificate III in Mobile Plant Technology
AUR32120	Certificate III in Automotive Body Repair Technology
AUR32320	Certificate III in Automotive and Marine Trimming Technology
AUR32420	Certificate III in Automotive Refinishing Technology
AUR32518	Certificate III in Automotive Underbody Technology
AVI20118	Certificate II in Transport Security Protection
AVI30219	Certificate III in Aviation (Cabin Crew)
AVI30319	Certificate III in Aviation (Ground Operations and Service)
AVI30419	Certificate III in Aviation (Remote Pilot)
BSB20120	Certificate II in Workplace Skills

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
BSB30120	Certificate III in Business
BSB30220	Certificate III in Entrepreneurship and New Business
BSB30320	Certificate III in Legal Services
BSB30420	Certificate III in Library and Information Services
BSB40120	Certificate IV in Business
BSB40320	Certificate IV in Entrepreneurship and New Business
BSB40420	Certificate IV in Human Resource Management
BSB40520	Certificate IV in Leadership and Management
BSB40620	Certificate IV in Legal Services
BSB40720	Certificate IV in Library and Information Services
BSB40820	Certificate IV in Marketing and Communication
BSB40920	Certificate IV in Project Management Practice
BSB41419	Certificate IV in Work Health and Safety
BSB50120	Diploma of Business
BSB50320	Diploma of Human Resource Management
BSB50420	Diploma of Leadership and Management
BSB50520	Diploma of Library and Information Services
BSB50620	Diploma of Marketing and Communication
BSB50720	Diploma of Paralegal Services
BSB50820	Diploma of Project Management
BSB50920	Diploma of Quality Auditing
BSB51319	Diploma of Work Health and Safety
BSB60420	Advanced Diploma of Leadership and Management
CHC22015	Certificate II in Community Services
CHC30113	Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and Care
CHC30121	Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and Care
CHC30213	Certificate III in Education Support
CHC30221	Certificate III in School Based Education Support
CHC32015	Certificate III in Community Services
CHC33015	Certificate III in Individual Support
CHC34015	Certificate III in Active Volunteering
CHC40113	Certificate IV in School Age Education and Care
CHC40213	Certificate IV in Education Support
CHC40221	Certificate IV in School Based Education Support
CHC40413	Certificate IV in Youth Work
CHC40513	Certificate IV in Youth Justice
CHC41115	Certificate IV in Employment Services
CHC42015	Certificate IV in Community Services
CHC42221	Certificate IV in Housing
CHC43015	Certificate IV in Ageing Support
CHC43115	Certificate IV in Disability
CHC43215	Certificate IV in Alcohol and Other Drugs
CHC43315	Certificate IV in Mental Health
CHC43415	Certificate IV in Leisure and Health
CHC43515	Certificate IV in Mental Health Peer Work
CHC44015	Certificate IV in Coordination of volunteer programs
CHC50113	Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
CHC50121	Diploma of Early Childhood Education and Care
CHC50213	Diploma of School Age Education and Care
CHC50221	Diploma of School Age Education and Care
CHC50413	Diploma of Youth Work
CHC51015	Diploma of Counselling
CHC51115	Diploma of Financial Counselling
CHC52015	Diploma of Community Services
CHC53215	Diploma of Alcohol and Other Drugs
CHC53315	Diploma of Mental Health
CHC62015	Advanced Diploma of Community Sector Management
CPC20120	Certificate II in Construction
CPC20220	Certificate II in Construction Pathways
CPC30120	Certificate III in Shopfitting
CPC30216	Certificate III in Signs and Graphics
CPC30220	Certificate III in Carpentry
CPC30320	Certificate III in Concreting
CPC30620	Certificate III in Painting and Decorating
CPC30720	Certificate III in Rigging
CPC30820	Certificate III in Roof Tiling
CPC30920	Certificate III in Scaffolding
CPC31220	Certificate III in Wall and Ceiling Lining
CPC31320	Certificate III in Wall and Floor Tiling
CPC31420	Certificate III in Construction Waterproofing
CPC31511	Certificate III in Formwork/Falsework
CPC31920	Certificate III in Joinery
CPC32320	Certificate III in Stonemasonry
CPC32413	Certificate III in Plumbing
CPC32420	Certificate III in Plumbing
CPC32620	Certificate III in Roof Plumbing
CPC32720	Certificate III in Gas Fitting
CPC32820	Certificate III in Fire Protection
CPC32920	Certificate III in Construction Crane Operations
CPC33020	Certificate III in Bricklaying and Blocklaying
CPC40120	Certificate IV in Building and Construction
CPC40920	Certificate IV in Plumbing and Services
CPC41020	Certificate IV in Demolition
CPC50220	Diploma of Building and Construction (Building)
CPC30220 CPP30221	Certificate III in Surveying and Spatial Information Services
CPP30321	Certificate III in Cleaning Operations
	Certificate III in Real Estate Practice
CPP31519	
CPP40121 CPP40421	Certificate IV in Residential Drafting
	Certificate IV in Cleaning
CPP40919	Certificate IV in Waste Management
CPP41419	Certificate IV in Real Estate Practice
CPP41721	Certificate IV in Surveying and Spatial Information Services
CPP50121	Diploma of Surveying
CPP50221	Diploma of Spatial Information Services

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
CPP50911	Diploma of Building Design
CPP50921	Diploma of Building Design
CUA20420	Certificate II in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Cultural Arts
CUA20620	Certificate II in Music
CUA30220	Certificate III in Community Dance, Theatre and Events
CUA30420	Certificate III in Live Production and Technical Services
CUA30520	Certificate III in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Cultural Arts
CUA30720	Certificate III in Design Fundamentals
CUA30920	Certificate III in Music
CUA31020	Certificate III in Screen and Media
CUA40620	Certificate IV in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Cultural Arts
CUA40720	Certificate IV in Design
CUA40820	Certificate IV in Arts and Cultural Administration
CUA40920	Certificate IV in Music
CUA41120	Certificate IV in Photography and Digital Imaging
CUA41220	Certificate IV in Screen and Media
CUA50420	Diploma of Live Production and Technical Services
CUA50720	Diploma of Graphic Design
CUA50820	Diploma of Music
CUA50920	Diploma of Photography and Digital Imaging
CUA51020	Diploma of Screen and Media
CUA60520	Advanced Diploma of Music
CUA60620	Advanced Diploma of Screen and Media
FBP20121	Certificate II in Food Processing
FBP20221	Certificate II in Baking
FBP30117	Certificate III in Food Processing
FBP30121	Certificate III in Food Processing
FBP30921	Certificate III in Wine Industry Operations
FBP40421	Certificate IV in Food Science and Technology
FNS30122	Certificate III in Financial Services
FNS30317	Certificate III in Accounts Administration
FNS30322	Certificate III in Accounts Administration
FNS40222	Certificate IV in Accounting and Bookkeeping
FNS40821	Certificate IV in Finance and Mortgage Broking
FNS41820	Certificate IV in Financial Services
FNS42022	Certificate IV in Banking Services
FNS50217	Diploma of Accounting
FNS50222	Diploma of Accounting
FNS50920	Diploma of Banking Services Management
FNS50922	Diploma of Banking Services Management
FNS60217	Advanced Diploma of Accounting
FNS60222	Advanced Diploma of Accounting
FWP31019	Certificate III in Saw Technology
FWP31021	Certificate III in Saw Technology
HLT20113	Certificate II in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Primary Health Care
HLT21020	Certificate II in Medical Service First Response
HLT23215	Certificate II in Health Support Services

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
HLT30113	Certificate III in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Primary Health Care
HLT33015	Certificate III in Allied Health Assistance
HLT33115	Certificate III in Health Services Assistance
HLT33215	Certificate III in Health Support Services
HLT35015	Certificate III in Dental Assisting
HLT35021	Certificate III in Dental Assisting
HLT37015	Certificate III in Sterilisation Services
HLT37215	Certificate III in Pathology Collection
HLT37315	Certificate III in Health Administration
HLT37415	Certificate III in Pathology Assistance
HLT40113	Certificate IV in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Primary Health Care
HLT40213	Certificate IV in Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Primary Health Care Practice
HLT42015	Certificate IV in Massage Therapy
HLT43015	Certificate IV in Allied Health Assistance
HLT45015	Certificate IV in Dental Assisting
HLT45021	Certificate IV in Dental Assisting
HLT47115	Certificate IV in Hospital/Health Services Pharmacy Support
HLT47315	Certificate IV in Health Administration
HLT47715	Certificate IV in Medical Practice Assisting
HLT47815	Certificate IV in Optical Dispensing
HLT52015	Diploma of Remedial Massage
HLT54115	Diploma of Nursing
HLT54121	Diploma of Nursing
HLT55118	Diploma of Dental Technology
HLT57415	Diploma of Audiometry
ICP20120	Certificate II in Printing and Graphic Arts
ICP31220	Certificate III in Printing
ICT20120	Certificate II in Applied Digital Technologies
ICT30120	Certificate III in Information Technology
ICT30419	Certificate III in Telecommunications Network Build and Operation
ICT30519	Certificate III in Telecommunications Technology
ICT40120	Certificate IV in Information Technology
ICT41219	Certificate IV in Telecommunications Engineering Technology
ICT50220	Diploma of Information Technology
ICT60220	Advanced Diploma of Information Technology
LGA50120	Diploma of Local Government
MAR20318	Certificate II in Maritime Operations (Coxswain Grade 1 Near Coastal)
MAR20321	Certificate II in Maritime Operations (Coxswain Grade 1 Near Coastal)
MAR20421	Certificate II in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 3 Near Coastal)
MAR30821	Certificate III in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 2 Near Coastal)
MAR30921	Certificate III in Maritime Operations (Master up to 24 metres Near Coastal)
MAR40220	Certificate IV in Maritime Operations (Marine Engine Driver Grade 1 Near Coastal)
MAR40320	Certificate IV in Maritime Operations (Master up to 35 metres Near Coastal)
MEA20418	Certificate II in Aeroskills
MEA20518	Certificate II in Aircraft Line Maintenance
MEA40618	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Avionics)
MEA40718	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Mechanical)

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
MEA41318	Certificate IV in Aeroskills (Structures)
MEA50118	Diploma of Aeroskills (Avionics)
MEA50219	Diploma of Aeroskills (Mechanical)
MEM20105	Certificate II in Engineering
MEM20219	Certificate II in Engineering - Production Technology
MEM30219	Certificate III in Engineering - Mechanical Trade
MEM30319	Certificate III in Engineering - Fabrication Trade
MEM30505	Certificate III in Engineering - Technical
MEM30619	Certificate III in Jewellery Manufacture
MEM30719	Certificate III in Marine Craft Construction
MEM30819	Certificate III in Locksmithing
MEM40119	Certificate IV in Engineering
MEM40412	Certificate IV in Engineering Drafting
MEM50212	Diploma of Engineering - Technical
MEM60112	Advanced Diploma of Engineering
MSA30208	Certificate III in Manufacturing Technology
MSF20113	Certificate II in Furnishing
MSF20313	Certificate II in Furniture Making
MSF30113	Certificate III in Furniture Finishing
MSF30213	Certificate III in Furniture Making
MSF30313	Certificate III in Timber and Composites Machining
MSF30418	Certificate III in Glass and Glazing
MSF30422	Certificate III in Glass and Glazing
MSF30713	Certificate III in Upholstery
MSF30818	Certificate III in Flooring Technology
MSF31113	Certificate III in Cabinet Making
MSF40118	Certificate IV in Interior Decoration
MSF40318	Certificate IV in Kitchen and Bathroom Design
MSF50218	Diploma of Interior Design
MSL30118	Certificate III in Laboratory Skills
MSL40118	Certificate IV in Laboratory Techniques
MSL50118	Diploma of Laboratory Technology
MSM30216	Certificate III in Surface Preparation and Coating Application
MSM31015	Certificate III in Recreational Vehicle Service and Repair
MSS30316	Certificate III in Competitive Systems and Practices
MSS40316	Certificate IV in Competitive Systems and Practices
MST20616	Certificate II in Applied Fashion Design and Technology
MST30316	Certificate III in Millinery
MST30819	Certificate III in Applied Fashion Design and Technology
MST50119	Diploma of Applied Fashion Design and Merchandising
NWP20119	Certificate II in Water Industry Operations
NWP30219	Certificate III in Water Industry Operations
NWP40120	Certificate IV in Water Industry Operations
PMB30121	Certificate III in Polymer Processing
PMB40116	Certificate IV in Polymer Technology
PMB40121	Certificate IV in Polymer Technology
PSP40116	Certificate IV in Government

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
PSP40122	Certificate IV in Government
PSP40616	Certificate IV in Procurement and Contracting
PSP40818	Certificate IV in Auslan
PSP50116	Diploma of Government
PSP50122	Diploma of Government
PSP50616	Diploma of Procurement and Contracting
PSP50916	Diploma of Interpreting (LOTE-English)
PSP51018	Diploma of Auslan
PUA20619	Certificate II in Public Safety (Firefighting and Emergency Operations)
RGR30619	Certificate III in Horse Breeding
RII20120	Certificate II in Resources and Infrastructure Work Preparation
RII20720	Certificate II in Civil Construction
RII30820	Certificate III in Civil Construction Plant Operations
RII30920	Certificate III in Civil Construction
RII40720	Certificate IV in Civil Construction
RII40820	Certificate IV in Civil Construction Design
RII50420	Diploma of Civil Construction Management
RII50520	Diploma of Civil Construction Design
RII60520	Advanced Diploma of Civil Construction Design
RII60620	Advanced Diploma of Civil Construction
SFL20115	Certificate II in Floristry (Assistant)
SFL30115	Certificate III in Floristry
SFL40115	Certificate IV in Floristry
SHB20121	Certificate II in Retail Cosmetics
SHB20216	Certificate II in Salon Assistant
SHB30121	Certificate III in Beauty Services
SHB30221	Certificate III in Make-Up
SHB30321	Certificate III in Nail Technology
SHB30416	Certificate III in Hairdressing
SHB30516	Certificate III in Barbering
SHB50121	Diploma of Beauty Therapy
SHB50216	Diploma of Salon Management
SIR20116	Certificate II in Community Pharmacy
SIR20216	Certificate II in Retail Services
SIR30116	Certificate III in Community Pharmacy
SIR30216	Certificate III in Retail
SIR40216	Certificate IV in Community Pharmacy Dispensary
SIR40316	Certificate IV in Retail Management
SIR50217	Diploma of Visual Merchandising
SIS20115	Certificate II in Sport and Recreation
SIS20419	Certificate II in Outdoor Recreation
SIS30321	Certificate III in Fitness
SIS30521	Certificate III in Sport Coaching
SIS30619	Certificate III in Outdoor Leadership
SIS40221	Certificate IV in Fitness
SIS40619	Certificate IV in Outdoor Leadership
SIS40621	Certificate IV in Outdoor Leadership

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
SIS50115	Diploma of Sport and Recreation Management
SIT20316	Certificate II in Hospitality
SIT20322	Certificate II in Hospitality
SIT20416	Certificate II in Kitchen Operations
SIT20421	Certificate II in Cookery
SIT30122	Certificate III in Tourism
SIT30222	Certificate III in Travel
SIT30322	Certificate III in Guiding
SIT30522	Certificate III in Events
SIT30616	Certificate III in Hospitality
SIT30622	Certificate III in Hospitality
SIT30816	Certificate III in Commercial Cookery
SIT30821	Certificate III in Commercial Cookery
SIT30921	Certificate III in Catering
SIT31021	Certificate III in Patisserie
SIT31121	Certificate III in Asian Cookery
SIT40122	Certificate IV in Travel and Tourism
SIT40222	Certificate IV in Guiding
SIT40416	Certificate IV in Hospitality
SIT40422	Certificate IV in Hospitality
SIT40516	Certificate IV in Commercial Cookery
SIT40521	Certificate IV in Kitchen Management
SIT40721	Certificate IV in Patisserie
SIT50116	Diploma of Travel and Tourism Management
SIT50122	Diploma of Travel and Tourism Management
SIT50316	Diploma of Event Management
SIT50322	Diploma of Event Management
SIT50416	Diploma of Hospitality Management
SIT50422	Diploma of Hospitality Management
SIT60116	Advanced Diploma of Travel and Tourism Management
SIT60122	Advanced Diploma of Travel and Tourism Management
SIT60216	Advanced Diploma of Event Management
SIT60222	Advanced Diploma of Event Management
SIT60316	Advanced Diploma of Hospitality Management
SIT60322	Advanced Diploma of Hospitality Management
TAE40116	Certificate IV in Training and Assessment
TAE50116	Diploma of Vocational Education and Training
TAE50216	Diploma of Training Design and Development
TLI20421	Certificate II in Supply Chain Operations
TLI23221	Certificate II in Shunting
TLI27121	Certificate II in Rail Infrastructure
TLI30321	Certificate III in Supply Chain Operations
TLI31216	Certificate III in Driving Operations
TLI31221	Certificate III in Driving Operations
TLI31222	Certificate III in Driving Operations
TLI40121	Certificate IV in Specialist Driving Operations
TLI40221	Certificate IV in International Freight Forwarding (Senior Operator)

Qualification Code	Qualification Name
TLI40321	Certificate IV in Supply Chain Operations
TLI50221	Diploma of Logistics
UEE20511	Certificate II in Computer Assembly and Repair
UEE20520	Certificate II in Computer Assembly and Repair
UEE21611	Certificate II in Security Assembly and Set-up
UEE21620	Certificate II in Security Assembly and Set-up
UEE21911	Certificate II in Electronics
UEE21920	Certificate II in Electronics
UEE22011	Certificate II in Electrotechnology (Career Start)
UEE22020	Certificate II in Electrotechnology (Career Start)
UEE30811	Certificate III in Electrotechnology Electrician
UEE30820	Certificate III in Electrotechnology Electrician
UEE30911	Certificate III in Electronics and Communications
UEE30920	Certificate III in Electronics and Communications
UEE31211	Certificate III in Instrumentation and Control
UEE31220	Certificate III in Instrumentation and Control
UEE31411	Certificate III in Security Equipment
UEE31420	Certificate III in Security Equipment
UEE32111	Certificate III in Appliance Service
UEE32120	Certificate III in Appliance Service
UEE32211	Certificate III in Air-conditioning and Refrigeration
UEE32220	Certificate III in Air Conditioning and Refrigeration
UEE33011	Certificate III in Electrical Fitting
UEE33020	Certificate III in Electrical Fitting
UEE40411	Certificate IV in Electrical - Instrumentation
UEE40420	Certificate IV in Electrical - Instrumentation
UEE40611	Certificate IV in Electrotechnology - Systems Electrician
UEE40620	Certificate IV in Electrotechnology - Systems Electrician
UEE40911	Certificate IV in Industrial Electronics and Control
UEE40920	Certificate IV in Industrial Electronics and Control
UEE42211	Certificate IV in Instrumentation and Control
UEE42220	Certificate IV in Instrumentation and Control
UEE50411	Diploma of Electrical Engineering
UEE50420	Diploma of Electrical Engineering
UEE50511	Diploma of Electronics and Communications Engineering
UEE50520	Diploma of Electronics and Communications Engineering
UEE51211	Diploma of Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Engineering
UEE51220	Diploma of Air Conditioning and Refrigeration Engineering
UEE60211	Advanced Diploma of Electronics and Communications Engineering
UEE60220	Advanced Diploma of Electronics and Communications Engineering
UEE62211	Advanced Diploma of Electrical - Engineering
UEE62220	Advanced Diploma of Electrical - Engineering
UET30819	Certificate III in ESI - Power Systems - Distribution Cable Jointing
UET30821	Certificate III in ESI - Distribution Underground